Jackson Kesecker

03/05/2025

COUNTY APPOINTMENTS

- s isor Chris L

ATTN: Supervisor Chris Lopez
INSIDE OF GREENFIELD CITY HALL
599 El Camino Real

Greenfield, CA 93927

Dear Supervisor Lopez:

| am writing to formally request reappointment to the Soledad-Mission Recreation District Board of
Directors. | have been serving since July 2nd, 2024 intend to continue my term ending January 30, 2028.
It has been an honor to serve on the board of this essential public agency for the past several months.. |
am deeply committed to contributing to the betterment of our community and to advancing the mission
of the Soledad-Mission Recreation District. | remain dedicated to serving to the best of my ability and to
ensuring the continued success of the District for the citizens of Soledad and the residents in the
surrounding, unincorporated areas.

Over the last few months, the board has worked diligently to address critical priorities, including the
deferred maintenance of the Soledad Pool facility. Budgetary constraints have often led to delayed
repairs and extended the lifecycle of aging equipment. However, the board remains committed to finding
solutions to these challenges, including exploring future funding opportunities, planning for facility
expansion, and ensuring programming remains affordable for our residents.

My experience with public agencies is somewhat limited as this is the first public agency | have ever
officially been on the board for. However, | am quick to learn and | have a strong desire to give back to
the community that saw me grow into the man that | am today. | also have a unique insight into the
Soledad Mission Recreation District because | used to be an employee for them for nearly half a decade.
What better way to give back to such an amazing organization than to be on the board to ensure its
continuance in serving the citizens of Soledad and the surrounding areas by providing unparalleled
recreation and quality service?

If you require additional information, please feel free to contact me at ||| | | | | NN o' by phone
at | District Executive Director Frances Bengtson will also follow up with you in the coming
week to confirm your receipt of this letter and answer any questions.



Thank you for the opportunity to serve this community. | look forward to continuing to contribute to the
important work of the Soledad-Mission Recreation District.

With Gratitude,
Jackson Kesecker

Board Vice President, Soledad-Mission Recreation District
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